
November 12. 1990 

The Very Reverend Father Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Father Shnork: 

This is to inform you and the members of the Parish 
Council that you have been appointed a representative of the 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America at the National 
Council of Churches meeting scheduled to be held in Portland, 
Oregon, from November 14 through Nnvember 16, 1990. 

While in Portland, woula you kindly be in touch with the 
Armenian community residing in Portland and nearby areas for 
the celebration of Divine Liturgy on Sunday, November 18,1990 
or any other pastoral services needed by the Armenian 
community. 

~rom Portland, would you kindly meet with me at Diocesan 
Headquarters in New York City. 

With my prayers and best wishes to you and to the Belle­
ville parish during this blessed season of Thanksgiving. 

With prayers, 

Bishop KhaJag Barsamian 
Primate 



NoveMber 14. 1991 

The Very Reverend Father Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Belleville. Illinois 62221 

Dear father Shnork: 

The attached statement is a current accounting of your 
parish dues balance. As mentioned in our previous corres­
pOIIQence, the cash flow at the DiocesP is being critically 
affected by the late payment of parish dues. 

If you have any questions regarding your outstanding 
balance, please Lontact Phjlip McGarrity directly at l-212-
b86-0710. Otherwise we would appreciate your efforts to 
expedite payment of your account balance. 

Enclosure 

Yours respectfully, 

Haig R. Oadouridn 
Treasurer. Diocesan Council 


